
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
13 January 2012 
            
Newsletter No 16 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 16 January 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

    Chanelle Asiedu  Nursery 
For finding the letters in her name 

and putting them in the correct 
order. 

  Jia Kauldhar   RW 
For independently painting a picture 

of towers and discussing there 
height. 

Jadine Duncan  RG 
For working hard to order 

objects by height. 

Hassain Usman  1H 
For accurate maths work and 

working hard to understand new 
concepts. 

  Ajay Nandra 1/2L 
For good use of expression and 

shapes in P.E. 

   Chance-Sontine Lescott-
Anderson  2S 

For making a big effort to 
improve her work in all areas. 

J’leol Reid   3L 
For being impressive in all 

subjects, especially Literacy. 

 Aaron Bairstow  3/4MW 
For working at home with his 

parents to produce at playscript and 
a list of events in his day. 

Aysha Sajid   4W 
For working hard to learn to 

tell the time. 

        Zaheem Sharif   5B 
For making excellent 

contributions to a Science 
discussion. 

    Ria Verma  5/6S 
For writing an excellent persuasive 

letter. 

 Megan O’Hanlon   6SH 
For a very good Literacy book 

and an improvement in 
Mathematics. 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 5B 
Spick and Span 5B 
Attendance 6SH 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to RW   Runners up - 1H 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 16 January 2012. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
     Ismail Hussain  1H 

For always playing kindly at 
playtime and being a good 

friend. 

  Hussain Ahmed    4W 
For playing with a new child who 
was all by himself, without adult 

intervention. 



 
Attendance 
We continue to monitor our attendance and punctuality at St Mary’s.  Some parents may get a letter 
as a result of this.  A number of children are still arriving late for school.  Could you please ensure 
that your child/children arrive at school by 8:55am. 
If your child is going to be absent from school then you will need to inform the school of the reason, 
either by phone or letter. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term 

 
Children break up on 

Friday 10 February 2012 
and return to school on 

Monday 20 February 2012 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


